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The Bishop writes ...

My Dear Diocesan Family,

Are you familiar with the song, “I am
a small part of the world” by Sally K
Albrecht and Jay Althouse? I heard it
sung by a local school choir conducted
by Romano Jonathan, the organist of St
Margaret’s Church in Summerstrand. I
was moved by it then as I am each time I
listen to it on YouTube:

Iam a small part of the world.

I have a small hand which to hold.

But if I stand by your side and you put your
hand in mine,

Together we can be so strong and bold.
Essentially, the words echo a plea on
the part of a child. It is an exhortation to
holding hands because of the vagaries life
has to offer at a time such as this. Think
back for a moment to when, as a little
child, you got to hold the hand of your
mom or dad as you negotiated crossing a
busy street. All they did was to put their
hand out, you clasped it, and followed
as you were led with the implicit trust a
child has in his or her parent. Such is the
plea of this verse.

Hands

“It is in God’s hands.” This expression
strikes a chord in me and forces me to
examine once again what those words
mean and how it reflects on my own
relationship with God. Itis a phrase that is
often used in the face of tragedy, adversity
or when something has not quite worked
out the way we anticipated it would.
Nonetheless, it is a powerful phrase that
evokes different feelings, emotions, and
responses in people depending on one’s
relationship with God.

Scripture holds powerful images about
the hand of God. It speaks about where
we find ourselves during the vicissitudes
of Lockdown. It is a safe place — God’s
hand. Listen to the words of Jesus from
the Gospel of John 10:29, “What my Father
has given me is greater than all else, and no
one can snatch it out of the Father’s hand”.
This is our security amidst all that is
thrown at us.

A unique biblical image that teaches
us about life, serving God and walking
with God, are the limbs at the end of our
arms. In both the Old Testament and
New Testament, the imagery of hands
is employed to both reflect and teach
biblical truth. For example, in the letter
to Timothy, Paul makes reference to the
laying on of hands. The service in our
Anglican Prayer Book is referred to as the
“Service of laying on of hands”, meaning
anointing with oil.

An overarching theme in the Old
Testament is one where hands betray
what the heart holds. Hands symbolise
what we do, the actions we take and
how our intentions are reflected though

“This is a time of hope,

recovery and rebirth”

our character and works. How is this
explained?

Holy hands /Clean and unclean
hands

Hands are described as being clean or
unclean. According to Job 17:9, Job 22:30,
Psalm 18:20-24, Psalm 24:1-6 and Psalm
73:13, they represent a righteous life. They
also epitomise holiness of life - whereas
unclean hands represent a heart that
is wicked. Is this not an indictment on
our society where men lift their hands
to harm women and children? Why is it
that the heart of man is dark and sinister?
The hands we lift in prayer to God are
sometimes the very hands that cause
much devastation to the fabric of society.
The New Testament also talks about
lifting up holy hands which is essentially a
matter of the heart, though it is expressed
with metaphors of the hands.

Jesus made it clear that washing one’s
hands does not cleanse the inside of a
person’s heart - but the work of our hands
is indicative of the condition of our hearts.
In a nutshell, the condition and action of
hands represent the condition of the heart
before God.

God’s own favour and work is expressed
with the language of “his hands.” God’s
work of deliverance and redemption
in the book of Exodus is repeatedly
described as being through “...God’s
mighty hand and outstretched arm.” The
favour of God is expressed by way of “The
hand of God being upon us”.

Nehemiah goes before the king to ask
for assistance in his work to rebuild
Jerusalem and the book records this
amazing verse: “I told them that the hand of
my God had been gracious upon me, and also
the words that the king had spoken to me.”
(Nehemiah 2:18) A sign of God’s favour
therefore is when God’s hand is upon
people. Itis a theme that continues in the
New Testament when Jesus is said to be
raised from death and seated at the right
hand of God.

In conclusion, hands are either used for

At various times
Bishop Eddie
uses social
media platforms
to communicate
with the people
of the Diocese.

See page 4 for
more news on
our clergy using
these platforms.

blessing or as clenched fists to oppress.
The chorus line of the song is worth a
mention at this point:

Hand in hand, dreams combined

Voice with voice, together for all time.

Hand in hand, dreams combined

Voice with voice, for all time.

It speaks of a godly way in which to relate
to other people.

Can you imagine a world where our
hearts and hands and voices are in sync
with each other? Surely, that would make
God smile! Let us anticipate singing that
great hymn together when this season of
lockdown has passed, “Now thank we all
our God with heart and hands and voices!”

Until next time, go with God.
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Archbishop Thabo Makgoba, who
chairs PSC, keeps in touch with
ACSA members via YouTube.
Using the ‘new norm” way of gathering,
ACSA will hold this year’s Provincial
Standing Committee Meeting via Zoom.
Our three representatives, Bishop Eddie,
Sharon Nell (our clergy rep) and Roger
Schiérges (our lay rep), will log in on
Tuesday 22 September and the meeting
will close on Thursday 24 September.

Please soak this meeting with deep
prayer that ‘God’s will be done.”

Season of
Creafion

Praise the Lord.
Praise the Lord from the heavens;
praise him in the heights above.
Praise him, all his angels;
praise him, all his heavenly hosts.
Praise him, sun and moon;
praise him, all you shining stars.
Praise him, you highest heavens
and you waters above the skies.
Let them praise the name of the Lord,
for at his command they were
created,
and he established them for ever and
ever—
he issued a decree that will never
pass away.
Psalm 148:1-6 (NIV)

Lord of all existence

Of land and sea and sky

Fish and fowl and butterfly
Help us to find each other in the
fellowship of created beings

And to celebrate our diversity

In love and praise of you,

Through Jesus Christ our Lord.
Amen

God bless Africa
Protect her children
Transform

her leaders

Heal her
communities
Restore her dignity
And give her peace
For Jesus Christ’s
sake.

Amen
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Praver corner

This month iindaba brings you the next eight of our clergy and their spouses in the hope that all the members of the Diocese will download the photos
and copy to a folder to enable them to pray for the Holy Spirit to come powerfully upon the ministry of all our clergy within our Diocese. Come, Holy Spirit,
empower our clergy as they minister in this difficult time of Lockdown. Enfold them with your protective shield and keep them and their families safe.

]; N l.'

the family of Christ the King. He and
Margaret married in 1971 and have a son,
Michael, and a daughter, Christine, and
a grandchild.

Ben grew up in Knysna where he attended
Knysna Secondary School and then went
on to George High School.

After school he spent a year in England,
staying in a Monastic House, testing his
vocation. He returned to study at Bishop
Gray Theological College in Cape Town
where he obtained a Cert Th.

Ben was ordained a Deacon in 1961 and
a Priest in 1963. Both ordinations took
place in the Cathedral Church of St Mark
in George.

He has been retired for 20 years and
Margaret has been retired from teaching
for 27 years. His hobbies are sugar craft
and baking.

Gaynor Julius is a self-supporting
Permanent Deacon assisting at St Michael
and All Angels in Schauderville.

She has a daughter, Andrea, and a son,
Adrian, and four grandchildren.
Gaynor grew up in Schauderville and
matriculated from Livingstone High.
After nursing at Livingstone Hospital,
she joined our printers CADAR where
she has been working for 34 years and is
now a supervisor. She obtained a Diploma
in Supervision and Production through
Damelin College.

Having been a lay minister for a few years,
she felt called to the Permanent Diaconate
and obtained a Dip Th and Ministry from
TEEC.

Gaynor was ordained in 2017 and spends
her spare time reading.

Retired Priest Winston Bright is part of
the St Saviour’s family. He and Joan were
married in 1963 and have three sons, Grant,
Lance and Wayne, five grandchildren and
two great grandchildren.

Winston grew up in Port Elizabeth and
completed his schooling at Russell Road
Technical High, followed by an electrical
apprenticeship. After three years in
Grahamstown (Makhanda), he joined
the Uitenhage Municipality, ending as a
Senior Works Superintendent.

While a lay minister at St Katharine’s, he
felt called to the ordained ministry and
obtained a Cert Th through TEEC. He was
deaconed in 1980 and priested in 1986.
Winston has many highly technical skills
which he still enjoys using where able
and, having been involved in motor sport
racing from a young age, he is ‘Mr Fixit’
when needed.

Retired Permanent Deacon Elizabeth
Rasimani is involved in ministry at Holy
Spirit in Zwide. She is divorced and has
a son, Christian, and two grandchildren.
Elizabeth grew up in Humansdorp and
from a young age was very involved in
youth ministry within the Presbyterian
Church. When she married she moved
to Port Elizabeth and joined Holy Spirit,
becoming involved in various ministries
and becoming a member of the Mothers’
Union. She worked at Provincial Hospital
for 25 years becoming the Superintendent
before retiring.

Having been a lay minister for 14 years,
she was ordained a Deacon in 2016 and
enjoys ministering to the elderly and
needy people within her community. In
her leisure time she enjoys exercising and
doing handwork.
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Walking the walk

by Eric Pike

Walking the walk engages the psyche and the soul
of the reader in a thoughtful and intentional way as
it draws one into the discipline of prayer. A book
that reads you.

Walking the walk is a prayer as much as it is a walk
of prayer. The essence of prayer is breathed into the
pages because of the author’s desire to commune and
invite everyone, without exception, into communion
with God. A recurrent theme is the exhortation to
allow our feet to lead us in prayer by way of opening
our eyes to the many ills that afflict communities
on our doorstep. Furthermore, prayer walking for
Bishop Eric, is not the distance covered, 200 km in
this instance, but about the spiritual terrain traversed

Retired Priest John Davis assists at St
David’s in the Alexandria Parish. He
and Joan were married in 1967 by Bishop
Gordon Tindall at St John’s, Walmer. They
have three children, Susan, Timothy and
Colleen, and five grandchildren.

John grew up in East London and attended
Selborne College.

He went on to spend a year at Rhodes
University, followed by a year working
in a bank. Answering a call to full time
ministry, he attended St Paul’s College
and was ordained a Deacon in 1962 and
a Priest in 1963.

Having ministered for 20 years in the
Diocese of Grahamstown, he spent 22
years in the Diocese of the Free State. They
‘retired” in Kenton 14 years ago and he
is discovering during Lockdown what it
means to be retired. He enjoys relaxing.

Nombulelo Hermans is a self-supporting
Permanent Deacon in the Great Karoo
Parish. She is a widow with four children;
a step-daughter, two daughters and a son,
Nokuthula, Gift, Somila and Ukulunga,
and three grandchildren.

Nombulelo grew up in Colesberg and
Noupoort where she attended school
and went on to matriculate at Philippolis
Public School. She worked in a variety of
places and in 2005 became a Councillor
in the (now) Pixley Ka Seme District
Municipality. She was then Mayor of
Umsobomvu Municipality for 10 years,
then Councillor and Speaker of Pixley Ka
Seme District Municipality. At present she
is a Member of Parliament.

Nombulelo was ordained as a self-
supporting Deacon in 2018 and enjoys
reading and working on community
and spiritual upliftment and with inter-
denominational women'’s groups.
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Retired Priest Michael du Plessis is part
of the family of St Hugh's. He and Alice
were married 1970 and have two children,
Mark and Helen and four grandchildren.

Michael grew up in Oudtshoorn where he
matriculated from Morester High School.
He attended Pre-Theological Test School
in Modderpoort and went on to Federal
Theological Seminary in Alice.

He was ordained a Deacon in 1968
and a Priest in 1969 in the Diocese of
George. They moved to PE where Michael
ministered in various parishes before
moving to the Diocese of Newark, New
Jersey in the USA. Michael was installed
as a Canon of Trinity Cathedral in 1993
during which time he was the acting
interim Dean of the Cathedral.

Michael enjoys sport, especially cricket.
He’s an avid spectator at St George’s Park.

-

After suffering two heart attacks, Theo
Thomas was forced to retire from active
ministry in the Parish of All Saints’
whereupon he and Rosaline moved into
Dunant Park Retirement Village

Theo and Rosaline were married in
December 1957 and have six sons and
a daughter, Glen, Jeremy, Lindsay,
Lynette, Aubrey, Theodore (Jnr) and
Trevor, 13 grandchildren and six great
grandchildren.

Theo grew up in PE and having obtained
aCert Ed he rose to be a School Principal,
and was also very involved in many
church and community structures.
Called to the ordained ministry, he
obtained a Cert Th and was ordained a
Deacon in 1974 and a Priest in 1977 and
was made an Honorary Canon of the
Diocese in 1992. He also spent two years
in our link Diocese of St Helena and has
been awarded an Honorary Doctorate.

in the process.

He has once again illustrated and
reinforced the truth that walking is a
spiritual discipline that enables one to
think, reflect and pray before moving
into action. The context of this book is
therefore is a reminder that walking is not
just a form of exercise but a process for
us to become God'’s agents in exorcising
societal ills.

Commendation by

Bishop Edward Daniels

Cost of the book is R100
Order from: info@tcn.org.za
o full name

e cell number

* number of books wanted

TCN will send you their bank details
and delivery arrangements.

All proceeds from the sale of

the book have been gifted to
Transformation Christian Network by
Bishop Eric.
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Standing against GBV

Nwabisa Sizani
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On 25 June Thami Nyondo of St
Augustine’s in Ggebera organised a silent
protest at Fountain Avenue, Walmer,
against Gender-Based Violence (GBV).
The protest lasted for an hour from
14h00 and promoted awareness whilst
also remembering those who have fallen
victim to the violence against women
and children. This was a clarion call to
take a stand against inhumane acts of
abuse against women and children in our
community.

At the beginning of the protest Priest-
in-Charge of St Augustine’s, Kwandiwe
Ludziya, shared concerns about the
horrific killings of women and children
and said that the community of Gqebera
says, “NO! Enough is enough and we are
standing together breaking the silence.”
He invited men who are brave enough
to stand for the truth against these social
ills to rise and bring change into our
communities.
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Left - MEC Siphokazi Mani-Lusithi
with Thami Nyondo and two male
members of the community.

Above - Placard carrying protesters.

The MEC of Social Development in the
Eastern Cape, Siphokazi Mani-Lusithi,
joined the protest and pleaded with the
community to take responsibility for the
safety of women and children and to
be vocal in the fight against GBV in our
communities and not to let them die in
silence.

As the country is facing the coronavirus
pandemig, it is also facing a challenge of
Gender-Based Violence against women
and children who are killed and/or
abused by the hands of those who are
meant to love and protect them.

Daily, news reports of killings and/
or abuse of women and children are
surfacing in our communities and this
requires a response from the Church and
community at large. As the Church we
stand holistically against the killings and
abuse of women and children - they must
be safe at all times in our communities.

Masibambisani - Let us work together

Ruthell Johnson

Members of St Matthew’s in Marselle, part
of the Alexandria Parish, are involved
in a township driven project called
Masibambisani, which is supported
and encouraged by the local church and
community, to provide food security to all
residents of Marselle. This is in response
to the biblical question, “When I was
hungry did you feed me?”

The COVID-19 pandemic has added
large numbers to the unemployed and
the hungry. But! Charity runs the risk
of degrading and demotivating the
recipients. So the church looked for a way
to both maintain the important principle
of supporting oneself while providing
adequate food to the poorest.

This is what we have done!

A dry food mixture that makes either
soup or stew for five persons has
been developed. This is sold from the
Masibambisani Hall in Marselle to
everyone and anyone. The currency is
clean, sorted recyclable garbage.

The price per five meal packet is one
shopping bag full of plastic, paper, cans or
glass and there is no limit on the number
of food parcels thus purchased.

The philosophy and hope behind the
scheme is:

Every person in the township will have
the security of knowing that neither they
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Tag lines!

All people smile
in the same language

- 50 smile at someone today.
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nor their children need ever go to bed
hungry;

Getting their daily bread will not require
the dehumanising necessity of begging;
Collecting, cleaning and sorting
recyclable material will give people both
the motivation and dignity of caring for
themselves;

The effort needed to collect recyclable
material will dissuade those who are not
really hungry but only looking for free
handouts;

It will lead to a cleaner and healthier
township;

It will highlight the value of recycling.
The finances, purchasing and packing
of the food parcels is done by members
of St David’s, in Bushmansrivermouth,
and distribution of the meals is done
by Yolanda Yosi with assistance from
the local community and members of St
Matthew’s.

Financial Appeal

Here is a simple local project run by
people in the community, overseen by a
reputable Christian structure where every
Rand given will be used to buy food and
nothing else.

Contributions to: Alexandria Parish;
Standard Bank; Code: 050817;

A/C: 280 275757.

Reference: Masibambisani

All donations will be acknowledged by
email or WhatsApp if contact details are
provided.

How odd of God to choose the Jews -
but odder still are those who choose a
Jewish God, and reject the Jews.

As Christians we worship Yeshua
HaMasciach, a Jew, so it is very odd that
very many Christians are anti-Semite.
I wonder how our Lord, Yeshua, feels
about this?

COVID-19 Compliance

Officers’ Training
Lulamile Ngesi

The view from
pulpit and pew

«¢ iindaba congratulates retired Priest, Michael
du Plessis, and Alice on their daughter Helen
having recently been named “One of America’s
top 100 women of colour in corporate America.”

«+ iindaba rejoices with the many people within
our family who have beaten the coronavirus and
are in recovery. Retired Priest, Lovemore Mofu,
in Addo is one of them.

C e
St Stephen’s trainees listening
intently to the trainer.

On 9 August St Stephen’s ‘Siyakhathala
church’ (meaning we care, which is our
brand name), held a training workshop
to prepare for the opening of the church
building and a worship environment that
will be COVID-19 coronavirus free. This is

in line with the thinking and preparation
for the opening of churches.

«¢ iindabais sad to report that many families are
mourning the death of loved ones - some from
natural causes and some from the coronavirus.
The Diocesan family enfolds the families and
friends in the love of Jesus in this time of not
being able to gather and mourn, nor have a full
funeral. May they all know the peace and love
of our Lord surrounding them.

Condolences go to:

- the Hambury family on the death of Angela’s
brother. Angela is one of our self-supporting
Priests;

- the Newsham family on the death of Joan, a
recipient of the Order of the Diocese of Port
Elizabeth.

This training was facilitated by the
Nelson Mandela Bay Municipality’s
Environmental and Health Department.
The presenters were Thembi Blaai and
Busisiwe Masiso who is also a lay minister
at St Stephen’s. The 26 members from
the parish who attended the training
represented all our parish organisations.

« iindaba asks prayers for:

- Sheila Lancaster is recovering from a leg
injury which she sustained about 12 weeks
ago. Retired Priest, Howard Lancaster, is the
other half of her;

- Order of the Diocese of Port Elizabeth
recipient, Pam Shapiro, fell and is needing
on-going prayers for recovery of bad injuries;

- The Rector of St Cuthbert’s, David Grobbelaar,
once more underwent very invasive surgery at
the end of August and needs soaking prayer;

- Retired Priest, Roy Snyman tssf, has been
admitted to ECHO frail care, having spent time
in Greenacres Hospital;

- The Rector of St Saviour’s, Sharon Nell, has
had surgery on her right knee and is recovering
at home.

* jindaba asks that our readers please soak
all our clergy in prayer as they deal with
organinising funerals, weddings and counselling
of their parishioners, and many others, during
this very stressful time of Lockdown. They often
have to enter high risk areas and need much
prayer for protection, wisdom and compassion
as they obey their calling by God.

Points that were looked at included
transmission route of the virus; signs
and symptoms; preventative measures;
protocol in the place of worship; church
readiness; preparing the church building;
health and safety measures and worship
guides, together with funeral/burial
regulations.

This was a fruitful workshop which
brought new information to the fore. I
can safely say that St Stephen’s is ready
for the opening of our church building
with trained officers. The next step
now is to buy items such as fumigation,
infrared thermometer guns, sanitizers,
disinfectants, face visors and so forth.

How blessed do you

believe you are?

“Then celebrate the Festival of Weeks [Chag
haShavuot] to the LORD your God by
giving a freewill offering in proportion to the
blessings the LORD your God has given you.”
Deut 16:10 NIV

The Word is very clear that what you give
as your offering to the Lord is a measure
of how thankful you are for how much he
has blessed you.

+¢ Looking at the lack of hair on the heads of the
first three members of our clergy in the photos
of them using IT (on page 4) iindaba wonders
if the frustration of Lockdown has caused them
to pull their hair out?

«¢ lindaba passes on this urgent appeal from
the Christian leaders:

Recently a drive-in styled service was held in
the parking lot of a church in NMB and it was
closed by police after 50 people had entered.
We have been assured that it is not legal to
gather, whether in or out of the car, whenever
the number of people exceeds 50. The police
have become aware of several churches holding
services of this nature and have requested
our cooperation, failing which they will instruct
stations to visit our places of worship on
Sundays and ensure we comply by limiting
attendance to 50 people only.

The song, Count your Blessings,
reminds one of the many blessings the
Lord pours on us. Let’s begin with the
fact we are breathing easily - and at this
time that IS a big blessing - we have a
roof over our heads, we have food and
clothing and are reasonably warm. Most
of us are blessed with good health and
have transport enabling us to getaround.
We also have an ear to cry into when we
phone a member of the clergy.

So let us generously thank God for his
many blessings!

To help you through Lockdown

free books on offer - A reader has sent iindaba this note.

I would like to help all those who read eBooks and can't afford to purchase them or
do not want to buy at dollar rates.

My wife and I have been using Kindles for a number of years and I have been using
different platforms to search and download them. I would like to tell you about
a fantastic platform called Z-Library, where you can download books for free, no
hidden costs.

I'would suggest that you also download Calibre books as well to store all your books. If
you register your email with Z-Library, you can download ten books per day, otherwise
if you don’t want to give them your email address, you can get five books per day.
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